COMMENT LETTER - 76 STATION NO. 5658/5105 CASE CLOSURE SUMMARY

August 24, 2013

George Lockwood

State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Quality

1001 1 Street -- P.O. Box 2231
Sacramento, CA 95612

Dear Mr. Lockwood: RE: Case No. 1TSR063

I have been anable to reach you by phone and have no computer.
I strongly object to discontinuing monitoring my well, located
at 2075 Marlow Road, Santa Rosa, CA 95405 and request a copy
of any and all information you have regarding this. My two
daughters, Shera Emis and her son, and my younger daughter,
Christine rent that house from me. Address correspondence to me,
Judy Emis, owner (503) 634-2398 Shera Emis
8401 S. Monte Cristo Rd. COPY TO: 2075 Marlow Rd.
Woodburn, OR 97071 =" Santa Rosa, CA 95405

My daughter was told by the man testing my water that he would
not drink the water even with the filters on it. A short
distance behind the well is a low spot created years sgo by

the county when they installed two large drain pipes supposedly
to carry off excess water -- instead the pipes were put in at
the wrong angle, never connected, resulting in excess drain
water from all three gas stations on the corner -- 76 being the
closest —-- being channeled onto my property. I've complained
numerous times to the Water Quality Control Board, the county,
etc. to no avail. Perhaps you could get this accomplished now.

My next door neighbor, the Callisons, told me their "dirt"
tested contaminated from the 76 station. Because of this, they
were forced to sell their property at a considerably lowered
price. I requested my dirt also be tested, but was denied.

At this time, I again request the two pipes be straightened
out and connected properly to take the excess runoff water to

the sewer, not channeled into my back field -- and my dirt be
tested for contaminates.

Thank vyou in advance for helping me with this most unfortunate
problem.

This ongoing problem, I believe, severely lowers the value
of my property and will make it difficult to sell.

Sincerely,

s

Judy Emis

c¢: John Borba, Attorney at Law



